
From: Kester, Tony
To: 'eleanor@imph.org' <eleanor@imph.org>

Date: 12/20/2013 2:05:51 PM
Subject: RE: Save the date: Jan. 24th Steering Committee Meeting

Eleanor,

Yes, I plan to attend.

Tony

Tony Kester
Aging Director
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9910, Fax 803-734-9886
kester@aging.sc.gov

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or otherwise protected from
disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or use of this electronic mail or its contents by persons other than the 
intended recipient(s) is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email so 
that we may correct our internal records. Please then delete the original message.

From: Eleanor Stein [mailto:eleanor@imph.org]
Sent: Friday, December 20, 2013 9:19 AM
To: 'Arnold, Teresa'; 'Bedsole, Coretta D'; nhhutchison@aol.com; lea@kerrisonlaw.com; Kester, Tony; liggettp@scdhhs.gov; 
'Vickie Moody'; prevost@pandasc.org; 'Sam Waldrep'
Cc: lee@imph.org; kester@imph.org; joelsmithiii@mac.com; eleanor@imph.org 
Subject: Save the date: Jan. 24th Steering Committee Meeting

Hi everyone,

Please save the date for our next steering committee meeting on January 24th at the Capital City Club (salon A).

While our formal business meeting will be held from 10:00am to noon, we are excited to start the morning with a 
special prelude: a breakfast presentation by Dr. Susan Reinhard, senior vice president of AARP and director of their 
Public Policy Institute. As you may know, Dr. Reinhard is not only a nationally recognized expert on long-term care 
but also one of the creators of the Long-term Services and Supports Scorecard. Her presentation will focus on 
national LTC trends and will be an excellent resource as we launch our taskforce efforts in the new year. Many thanks 
to AARP South Carolina for offering us the opportunity to hear from her!

To recap, here is the schedule for January 24th:
8:30am -  Continental breakfast will be available
9:00am -  Susan Reinhard's presentation
10:00am -  Formal steering committee meeting, which will adjourn by noon

Location: Capital City Club (salon A), 1201 Main Street, 25th floor, downtown Columbia. (Parking is available in the 
garage adjacent to the building which can be entered from Lady Street.)

Please send me your RSVP so we'll know exactly how many to expect. I hope you can attend!

Also, I'd like to thank everyone who has worked to recruit sub-committee co-chairs. We've had a very positive 
response thus far. Lee and I will be reaching out individually to each of our new sub-committee co-chairs to welcome 
them and brief them on our progress to date. We will also be including them in the events on the 24th. If you are in
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regular contact with one of the co-chairs, please feel free to pass on the date too.

I'll be in touch with additional details about the presentation and our first meeting in the new year. In the meantime, 
enjoy the holiday season and best wishes to you all in the new year!

Thanks very much,
Eleanor

Eleanor Stein
Research Associate
S.C. Institute of Medicine and Public Health
803.800.7021 (cell)
eleanor@imph.org
www.imph.org

Click here to join our mailing list!

We've moved! Our new contact information is: 
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 300 
Columbia, SC 29201
803.576.5850 (T)
803.576.5874 (F)
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